
  

 
 
 
 
UST:SO06-00-CI22 
A.Y. 2021-2022 
 
TO : THE THOMASIAN COMMUNITY 
   
FROM  : OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL 
 
RE  : UPDATED SCHEDULE OF THE VIRTUAL PANUNULUYAN 2021 
 

DATE : 8 DECEMBER 2021 
 

 
Panunuluyan is a Filipino Christmas tradition narrating the Holy Family’s pilgrimage as they 
search for a place to stay in Bethlehem for the birth of our Lord, Jesus Christ. 
 
The University, through the Office for Student Affairs, is set to launch a contemporary 
interpretation of the traditional Panunuluyan through a pre-recorded documentary series on 
13-15 December 2021, instead of the earlier published date of 8-10 December 2021. 
 

The three-episode UST Virtual Panunuluyan 2021: Tahanan reflects the key messages about the 
Thomasian community’s past, present, and future, in the context of the global health 
emergency. Briefly, the episodes are described as follows: 
 

Episode 1 

 It provides the viewers the opportunity to reminisce and reflect on University 

life before the pandemic. 

 It will be live-streamed on 13 December 2021 (Monday), 5:00 p.m. 
 

Episode 2  

 It focuses on the challenges, hardships and trials faced by everyone in the 

community, highlighting the formidable and enduring qualities of 

Thomasians. 

 It will be live-streamed on 14 December 2021 (Tuesday), 5:00 p.m. 
 

Episode 3  

 It gives a synthesis of the key messages in the first 2 episodes, with the aim to 

reignite a sense of hope in the Thomasian community as we look forward to 

the years to come.  

 It will be live-streamed on 15 December 2021 (Wednesday), 5:00 p.m. 
 

 
 
 
 
 



  

 
The UST virtual Panunuluyan will be streamed live via the official Facebook page of the 
University (UST1611official).  
 
Thank you. 
 
 
 
FR. LOUIE R. CORONEL, O.P., EHL 
Secretary-General 
 


